Personnel Faculty Senate Report
Academic Year 2015-2016 Report

The Personnel committee met twice during the school year, however, committee members have been busy representing the committee in numerous search committees as well . Please see attached form for search committee service as committee representatives. 

Attendance for the fall committee meeting that took place on November 12, 2015 is as follows:

 Present: Russ Orr, Heather McCoy, Earl Owen, Clint Kelly, David Freistoffer, Pete Bagley, Janie Moore, Tami Mette (chair) 

Excused: Sonja Sibert (ex-officio) 

Absent: James Stugelmayer

Attendance for the spring committee meeting that took place on April 19, 2016 is as follows:

Present:  Russ Orr, Heather McCoy, Clint Kelly, David Freistoffer, Janie Moore, Sonja Sibert (ex-officio), Tami Mette (chair)
Excused: Earl Owen, Pete Bagley, James Stugelmayer 
The committee reviewed and sent forward 1 Sabbatical application and 3 tenure packets. The tenure packets were reviewed by the following committee members:  Russ Orr, Clint Kelly, David Freistoffer, Janie Moor, Sonja Sibert, Pete Bagely, and Earl Owen, Tami Mette. In the spring, 2 Emeritus application packets were reviewed during the committee meeting and sent forward as well.
Committee members reviewing Tenure packets:   Russ Orr, Earl Owen, Clint Kelly, David Freistoffer, Pete Bagley, Janie Moore, Sonja Sibert (ex-officio), Tami Mette (chair)


*Because of the time involved in reviewing packets, participation in the review by committee members is counted as 1 committee meeting. 
Ideas to address for 2016-2017:
Possibly changing the date that the Mentor application submission is due. For more information, please see the Personnel Committee meeting minutes from April 2016. 

All policies related to the Personnel committee (tenure, emeritus, sabbatical) do involve the VPAA at some point or another. These policies will need to be revised to state, “appropriate VP”, or something to that affect in order to account for the change in the administrative structure.

Possibly changing wording on tenure-track end of year report form where the IDEA scores are entered to say, “Weighted average of all scores…”.  This has been discussed with M. McFarlane, VPAA, and he said that he would look into it and get back.
Respectfully submitted, 

Tami Mette
Personnel Rep. Hiring Committee Service

Committee Member

Position


Date


Earl Owen



English 



October  2015


David Freistroffer


Math



October 2015



Janie Moore



GBC/NNRH


October 2015




Janie Moore



Dean of Arts and Sciences
November 2015


Pete Bagely



Human Services Coord.

December 2015


Earl Owen



Pathways Specialist

December 2015


Clint Kelley



2nd Ed. Instructor

February 2016


David Freistroffer/Bagely

Biology Instructor

February 2016


Janie Moore



CNA Coordinator

January 2016


Russ Orr



College Cr. Coord.

March 2016


Janie Moore



Crim. Justice


April 2016


David Freistroffer


Radiology Instructor

April 2016

James Stugelmayer


Institutional Designer

April 2016

This list is not inclusive. Some members have served on additional search committees just as members, not as Personnel Committee representatives.
